
MENZIES VS LEONORA IN NETBALL  

Menzies Triumphant Win Over Leonora              

Saturday 28 May 2016. After many nights of practice 

and wonderful Sausage Sizzles to fuel their 

competitive appetite, all came together to play and 

show good sportsmanship on the day. 
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Shire of Menzies Information 
Shire of Menzies Offices are located at   Lot 124 Shenton Street, Menzies 

        PO Box 4 MENZIES WA 6436 

Phone:       (08) 9024 2041 

Fax:        (08) 9024 2110 

Email:        admin@menzies.wa.gov.au 

Website       www.menzies.wa.gov.au 

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL 
 

Council Meetings are usually held in the Shire of Menzies Council 

Chambers on the last Thursday of each month at 10.00am unless 

otherwise advised. 

 

Please note that the date for the next meeting is: 

 

Thursday 30 June 2016 

10.00am 

Shire of Menzies Council Chambers 
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THE PRESIDENT’S REPORT With Shire President Jill Dwyer 

The Council Report 

Shire of Menzies Council Meeting 26 May 2016 

Defence Reserve– Supportive Employer Program Policy Amendment 

Council has agreed with the recommendations by Acting CEO P Durtanovich for the amendments 

listed in the meeting’s Agenda. 

 

Surrender of Management Order Reserve 10041 

The item regarding the Management Order of Crown Lands over Pinjin Homestead and whether to 

surrender this order has been deferred till the next meeting. 

 

WA Local Government Convention 

Council has decided that CEO Rhonda Evans, Shire President Cr J Dwyer, Cr I Tucker and          

Cr Jamie Mazza will attend the 2016 WA Local Government Convention in August on behalf of the 

Shire. 

28 April 2016 Attended the Meet and Greet to welcome new staff members. 

The event was well attended with around 80 people and credit to the staff for 

organising the event. 
14 May 2016 Attended Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea held at the Menzies 

CRC. Another well organised event attended by 38 participants with $500 

raised for the Cancer Council. Many thanks to all who participated. 
20 May 2016 Along with Cr. Mazza and Acting CEO P Durtanovich attended a 

meeting at the CRC with Kim Eckert from Urban Landcare for a discussion    

regarding trees in the Caravan Park, Shenton Street and other streets in town. 
20 May 2016  Attended and catered for a farewell dinner for Acting CEO Pascoe Durtanovich 

and his wife Dianne Partridge, held at the Menzies CRC. Was attended by staff and available   

Councillors. 
21 May 2016 Attended meeting with members from Eastern Goldfields Cycle Club and        

community members to finalise arrangements for upcoming CyClassic. 

Have something you want to include in  
The Menzies Matters ???? 

Send your inclusions to  

 

visitorcentre1@menzies.wa.gov.au  

 

or call into the Menzies CRC at the Lady Shenton 

Inclusions for July Edition must be in by 

COB 30 JUNE 2016 
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Goldmines and Memories By Rod Baker 

Rod Baker was born in Kalgoorlie, and has always had a fascination with 

Goldfields History. The Father of three is retired and lives in Perth, however 

he regularly visits the region to ‘do a bit of prospecting and visit some of the 

old ghost towns in the Northern Goldfields’. Here is his Local History      

contribution for this month. 

 

Harry Spalholtz and Family– Menzies Pioneers 
 Bernard Henry Martin (Harry) SPALHOLTZ was born in Germany 

and was living in Queensland before coming to the Gold rushes of 

Western Australia. He was a pioneer of Menzies having commenced a 

partnership with a Frank Walton in the first general store in 1894 

soon after the discovery of gold by L.R. Menzies. He had married Matilda ROOKE in Perth in 

1894 she was 35 and he 46 years of age. Their first child was born Andrew Bernard Rooke 

(Andy) SPALHOLTZ on the 7 may 1895 at the Star and Garter Hotel, Goderich St, Perth. Andy 

died in 1898 and is buried in the Spalholtz plot in the Menzies Cemetery. Their second child 

Henry Alexander (Alick) was born in Guildford in 1897. 

Around 1898 a layout for businesses and residences were planned for a township of Woolgar 

7km South of Menzies.The town was later renamed Yunndaga because there was already a town 

named Woolgar in Queensland, and was gazetted in 1904.  Harry took up a lot in Yunndaga and 

erected a shop with a residence at the rear and disolved the partnership with Frank Walton and 

he and Matilda ran a general store/post office. Harry was also heavily involved in prospecting and 

mining in the district and held leases at Mt Ida, Davyhurst, Menzies and Yunndaga (Woolgar). 

1900 saw the birth of their third child Francis John (Jack). In 1907 the Spalholtz’s were granted a 

gallon license (could only sell the equivalent of 1 gallon of liquor in any one transaction) which 
they ran in conjunction with the store. From 1910 Harry’s health deteriorated and Matilda ran 

the store and ultimately Alick joined as a shop assistant followed by Jack. The family were great 

sponsors of sporting clubs in Yunndaga, especially the Rifle Club and gave generous donations to 

charitable organisations. 

Alick enlisted for WWI in Menzies on 16 May 1916 aged 19 years and 4 months. His medical was 

conducted in June at Kalgoorlie, which he passed and soon embarked for Europe. He was      

promoted to acting Sergeant on 27 September 1917 and was killed in action in Belgium 4       

October 1917 where he is buried. His details are listed on the obelisk in the Menzies Cemetery. 

Harry Spalholtz died in Yunndaga on 30 June 1918 and was buried in Menzies. Matilda and son 

Jack continued to run the store until 1926 with the district in steep decline they closed the   

business. Jack married in Kalgoorlie in 1926 and departed for the small 

wheatbelt town of Gabbin where he started a    

general store and later became the local rural agent. 

Matilda joined Jack at Gabbin and continued to help 

in the store until she died at Wyalkatchem hospital 

5 August 1943, and is buried at Wyalkatchem. Jack 

died in Perth 30 October 1965 having spent 26 

years in Yunndaga and 39 years in Gabbin. 
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STROKES AND SIGNS 
Reading the Warning Signs of a Stroke 

 

Strokes happen when the blood supply to the brain is suddenly interrupted. They can happen to 

anyone and knowing your stroke risk is important, as 1 in 6 people will have a stroke. 

 

Stroke risk factors you cannot control are age, gender and a family history of stroke. As you age, 

your risk increases. Men are also more prone to having a stroke than women and the incidence 

of family members having had strokes increases the chance you may be susceptible to having 

one. 

 

Medical risk factors which increase the likelihood are  

 Transient Ischaemic Attack (TIA) 

 Atrial Fibrillation (Irregular Pulse) 

 Diabetes  

 Fibromuscular Dysplasia (FMD) 

 

Lifestyle risk factors are those that you can control. These include; 
 High Blood Pressure 

 High Cholesterol 

 Smoking 

 Being Obese or Overweight 

 Poor Diet and Lack of Exercise 

 Drinking too much Alcohol. 

 

So what are the Warning Signs of a Stroke? 
The Stroke Foundation recommends using the F.A.S.T. test. 

 

FACE Check their Face to see if their mouth has drooped. 

ARMS Can they lift both arms? 

SPEECH Is their speech slurred? Do they understand you? 

TIME is Critical. If you see any of these signs 

CALL 000 IMMEDIATELY 
 

For more information visit the Stroke Foundation website www.strokefoundation.com.au  
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Talkin’ Tjuntjuntjara... 
This month has seen another farewell, this time for local 

Storekeepers Brent and Julie Austin. Brent and Julie had 

been members of the Tjuntjuntjara Community for the 

past three years. Community members came to the 

Tjuntjuntjara Women’s Centre to wish them well on their 

next adventure! 

 

 

 

 

 

With much of the month being taken up with 

Cultural Business, however Artists did take 

some time to take a trip to Singapore for their 

ReDot Gallery Exhibition. For more information 
go to the ReDot Gallery website  

www.redotgallery.com  

 

 

Artists at the Tjuntjuntjara Women’s    

Centre have been busy working on their 

carving artworks as well as hand painted 

jewellery. For more information about 

these, check out Tjuntjuntjara Women’s 

Centre on Facebook or contact the     

Women’s Centre via email 

wcco@spinifex.org.au 



Western Australian Governor, Her Excellency the 

Honourable Mrs Kerry Sanderson paid a visit to the 

Menzies Visitor Centre, accompanied by WA Police 

Inspector Mike Green. Kerry took time in Menzies to 

visit the Achievable Outback Café before stopping 

into the Centre and seeing our displays in the      

building. Rik Oak, a visitor to the Centre jumped in 

for a photo opportunity with Her Excellency. 

Prospecting popularity prompts safety message to carry personal 

locator beacons 
 

The Department of Mines and Petroleum (DMP) has launched its annual Seven Golden Rules for  

Prospecting campaign to highlight safe and sustainable practices. 

Mineral Titles Executive Director Dr Ivor Roberts said the department had issued more than 17,000 

Miner’s Rights for prospecting in Western Australia in the past five years. 

“A Miner’s Right is the most common prospecting permit used by tourists visiting Western Australia 

and allows holders to prospect on Crown Land with hand-held tools, such as a metal detector, and 

to take and keep samples or specimens up to 20 kilograms. 

“That is an incredible number and is indicative of gold prospecting’s continued popularity in this 

State,” Dr Roberts said. 

Dr Roberts said safety should always be a prospector’s number one priority. 

“Western Australia’s outback can be a harsh, remote environment, which is why personal safety is 

such an important consideration when prospecting in this State,” he said. 

“This is why we encourage everyone to carry Personal Locator Beacons (PLBs) when prospecting in 

remote areas.” 

The device, which can be purchased from most outdoor stores, is ideal for use in remote areas as it 

does not rely on telecommunication networks to submit a signal. 

PLBs are the best way of avoiding the sometimes tragic results of getting lost in the Goldfields and 

the outback. 

The Seven Golden Rules campaign will see DMP offices, tourist bureaus, libraries and caravan 

parks targeted with posters, brochures and booklets. 

The Seven Golden Rules for prospecting are: 

 1. Put safety first – Your safety is your responsibility 

 2. Obtain a Miner's Right permit- when prospecting on Crown land 

 3. Obtain a 40E permit – prior to prospecting on an exploration tenement 

 4. Get written permission – if you want to prospect on someone else’s mining tenement 

 5. Comply with all legal requirements – when prospecting on a pastoral lease 
 6. Show respect when on Crown land – because it is used by other people or set aside for many 

purposes 

 7. Fill any holes – repair any ground disturbances that you make 

 
For more information about prospecting, please visit your nearest Mining Registrar’s office to obtain 

a copy of Prospecting in Western Australia or download it from www.dmp.wa.gov.au/prospectingwa 
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Governor Visit to Menzies 
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AUSTRALIA’S BIGGEST MORNING TEA 2016 

 

 

 

 
Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea was again held 

at the Lady Shenton on Saturday 14 May 2016. 

38 people joining us throughout the day, with 

home cooking making the event even more  

enjoyable. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A raffle was conducted with all 100 tickets 

sold. Prizes included three bouquets of 

fresh flowers in vases, a dinner at the  

Menzies Hotel, 6 coffee and cake vouchers 

for the Achievable Outback Café, a potted 

begonia and many goody bags! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Many thanks to the Shire for donating   

prizes for the goody bags, also to the   

Menzies Hotel and Achievable Outback  

Café for their donations, to the people 

who helped to make this day happen and 

most of all thanks to all who supported and 

gave donations on the day. A total of $500 

was raised with proceeds going to the  

Cancer Council. 

http://www.dmp.wa.gov.au/prospectingwa
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NETBALL MENZIES VS LEONORA 

Page 12 

 
Kids from Menzies         

Community School have been 

practising every week on 

Wednesday evenings in   

preparation for their big 

match in Leonora Saturday 28 

May 2016. 

 

 

 
Dedicated parents organised 

the training every     

Wednesday with a Sausage 

Sizzle for everyone to feed 

their competitive appetite.  

 
On the day the team drove 

to Leonora, planning out 

their winning moves. 

Good sportsmanship was shown by all with Menzies winning 12-9 points. 

The Menzies Matters 



MENZIES COMMUNITY SCHOOL CULTURAL DAY 
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Once a month students at the 

Menzies Community School      

participate in a field trip, where 

students have the opportunity to 

learn about traditional Wongi ways 

and to reconnect with their natural  

environment.  

 

 

 

 

 
This month the students were  

taken to Goongarrie National Park 

which is just over 40km South East 

of Menzies. They spent the day 

looking for bush tucker and   

learning about the environment. 
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Interested in viewing some of the Westlink          

Programs??? Drop into the Menzies CRC at the    

Lady Shenton, or call Laura on (08) 9024 2702 to 

register to view any of the programs available in this 

month’s guide. 
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MENZIES HEALTH  
CENTRE 

The Menzies Health Centre has a Resident Community  Health 

Nurse available 

MONDAY TILL FRIDAY 

8.30am till 4.30pm 

 
 

FLUVAX (Flu Vaccinations) 
are now available 

 

 

The next RFDS Doctor Clinic is scheduled for 

TUESDAY 14 JUNE 2016 

 

Coming up… 

Podiatry Clinic 

WEDNESDAY 15 JUNE 2016 

10AM No Appointment Required 

 
For further enquiries please contact the Community Health Nurse 

on (08) 9024 2044 

EMERGENCIES ONLY  

CALL 000 
Poisons information available 24 Hours Ph 13 11 26 

If the Centre is unattended and you need immediate 

health advice call the Health Direct 24 Hour Hotline 

1800 022 222 



The Menzies Caravan Park is conveniently located 

next to the Visitor Centre which is also the 

booking agent for the facilities. 

Facilities include modern amenities including 29  

powered sites, 6 unpowered tent sites, two  

ablution blocks and a disabled access ablution, black 

water dump point and a Camper’s Kitchen. Dogs 
are welcome but must be on leads at all times. 

Entry via Brown Street, Menzies. 

For bookings and enquiries call (08) 9024 2702 

Email visitorcentre1@menzies.wa.gov.au 

After hours 0448 242 041 
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CARAVAN AND CAMPING 

Free camping sites are provided by the 

Shire of Menzies at Lake Ballard 

(51kms West of Menzies) and Niagara 

Dam (65kms North East of Menzies). 

Facilities at these sites include toilets, 

BBQs and rubbish bins. Potable water 

is only provided at Lake Ballard. 

Please respect these facilities and put 

rubbish in the bins provided, and only 

use facilities for the purposes they are 

intended. 

Travelling with Pets? 
Please be aware that there regular aerial drops of 

1080 poison baits in the  

Goldfields area in attempt to combat feral animals. 
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Menzies Community Resource Centre located at the corner of  

Shenton and Brown Streets in Menzies, is your local access point  

offering a range of services in Menzies including 

 

 Visitor Information and Public Library 

 Community Postal  Agency 

 Caravan Park Bookings 

 Star Track Courier and Toll Freight Lines Agency 

 Free Government Access Point  

 Internet Access Point 

 Conference and Meeting Room Hire 

 

We are open from Monday to Friday 8.30am till 4.30pm and during 

peak season (April till October) Saturdays and Sundays 10am till 2pm. 

 

For enquiries,  come into our centre today on the corners of Shenton 

and Brown Streets or call us today on (08) 9024 2702 or email  

visitorcentre1@menzies.wa.gov.au 
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The Menzies Hotel and Store 

Available daily fresh sandwiches and rolls, flavoured milks, juices and soft drinks. 

Pick up your General Stores and ice or have a ‘Menzies Toasty’  while 

you wait. 
Cold beer from 11am till late. 

 
Meals, takeaway foods and snacks as well as Accommodation services. 

Newspapers available daily. 
 

IF YOU’RE IN A HURRY– DON’T WORRY 
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME 9024 2016 

 
Kleenheat Gas Supplier 

 
   Exchange  8.5kg   $46.50 
   Buy   8.5kg   $95.00 
   Exchange  45kg   $174.50 
 

All deliveries incur a delivery surcharge of $10.00. 
Deliveries available on Wednesday afternoon between 2pm and 4pm 

Saturday mornings between 10am and 11am. 
 

EFTPOS AVAILABLE 
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FUN PAGE... 

Look at the AMAZING 

banner the kids at     

Menzies Community 

School painted for the 

2016 Goldfields     

CyClassic!!! 

 

 

 

WORD SLEUTH… 
There are 15 words in 

this months challenge. 

They relate to the       

History of Menzies. Can 

you find them all??? 

G O O N Q A R I Y Y E L A V T E M O C 

A C O M E C O M E C V A L E B H S G Y 

K R D U Y N A N N E R B C C L O C R K 

F A A S P A L H O M S Q V N D M L O O 

T G G G D A V Y H E M T Y Y A N O I K 

G L N I A G A A I T C E M E V K C W O 

H O L T Z I T Z O E I E R U Y M K O O 

M O B R E N N T O R M A D N H K K L O 

K W K T G E A G H Y O O I L U B M Q D 

Z P S M M J W O O L G E M A R H S K L 

T H U R S M D A V Y M A A T S N E N A 

L Z L M E N Q I E S K O O M T K Y N N 

O E M G O O N G A R R I E L A N O D O 

H S X Z M N O Q Y N U M I E X M M B D 

L M K Y K F O O M N O T N E H S F J C 

A M H O O A Z Q R F Q Z M O M K L K M 

P H G L L E T O H I R O A M U O O M E 

S Z C Y U N N D A G A O X G V Q O H E 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

BRENTLEY  

WILLIAMS 

3 JUNE 

 

VIVIAN  

GREENMOUNT 

4 JUNE 

 

SHANAE TUCKER 

6 JUNE 

 
DYLAN 

MAYNARD 

10 JUNE  

 

RHANI GREEN 

17 JUNE 

DWAYNE DIMER 

20 JUNE 

 

SHANIA  

CAMERON 

25 JUNE 

 

 

ALANA  

CAMERON 

30 JUNE 
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